Iran’s Right of Reply
September 19, 2005

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. Chairman, Mr. President,  this morning the distinguished Foreign Minister of the United Arab Emirates made some unacceptable claims against the territorial integrity of my country.  As we have clearly and repeatedly placed on record our position on that issue on previous occasions, I do not need to go into details.  The Islamic Republic of Iran is fully committed to its international obligations, especially those arising from the Memorandum of Understanding of 1971.  We firmly believe that misunderstandings over the interpretation or application of that Memorandum of Understanding, if any, should be addressed with goodwill and thorough and through mutually agreed mechanisms in order to find an acceptable solution.  Meanwhile, my government has always welcomed the interaction and exchange of views between officials of Iran and the United Arab Emirates on issues of interest and concern to both our countries.  We believe that dialogue between our two governments can play a determining role in removing any existing misunderstandings.
Thank you, Mr. President.

